
Tuesday, 16th April 2019 @ 7.30pm at  

Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7LZ 

 

 

KALC Presentation to Capel Cares 

 

Capel Cares is a recent initiative set up by volunteers and overseen by St Radigund’s 

Church. The organisation has quickly gained recognition with Parishioners that are 

in need of services such as: 

 Home visits 

 Transport for medical appointments 

 Small maintenance jobs 

 

Capel Cares also holds regular coffee mornings to encourage social interaction for 

those living alone. 

 

The organisation is a real asset to the fabric of life in Capel and is available for 

Parishioners needing some support and friendship. 

Janet Milliken will receive the certificate on behalf of the group. 

 

 

 

Long Term Service Presentations to Parish and Ward Councillors 

 

Tonight, Capel Parish Council would like to recognise the contribution made to our 

community to Parish Councillor Brian Tutt and District Ward Councillor Frederick 

Scales. 

 

Brian Tutt 

Brian Tutt has served with the Parish Council for around 40 years and is well known 

by Parishioners’, particularly those on his Grapevine Newsletter round.  

Over the years he has advised the Council on Highways issues.  

Brian has always dealt with his Council responsibilities seriously, making his views 

known in a passionate and often colourful way.  

Tonight Brian is retiring from the Parish Council; his departure will be a great loss 

to the Council. 

 

Frederick Scales 

Frederick Scales has been Dover District Council Ward Councillor to Capel for 24 

years. Frederick regularly attends Parish Council meetings, providing Councillors 

with current news from Dover District Council and providing advice to Councillors 

over a wide range of issues. As Chairman of Dover District Council’s Planning 

Committee, Frederick’s knowledge regarding planning matters has been of 

particular use to the Parish Council when guidance is required over planning issues. 

Frederick’s input has been invaluable to the Parish Council and he will be greatly 

missed. 


